

Jim White, Mayor

Roger A. Lubovich, City Attorney

253/859-3340 253/859-3983 (fax)

December 18, 1997

Mr. Steve McLellan, Secretary Washington Utilities & Transportation Commission P.O. Box 47250 Olympia WA 98504-7250

Re:

Docket No. UT-970723

City of Kent Response to Additional Comments

Dear Mr. McLellan:

The City of Kent requests a copy of the TCI "white paper" filed with the Commission on December 3, 1997.

The City of Kent also wishes to comment that the "Rules, Regulations, and Procedures Regarding Attachments To Transmission Facilities" be drawn so that it is clear that these proposed Rules, Regulations, and Procedures do not supersede contractual obligations of utility providers regarding required relocation of facilities within public right-of-ways pursuant to obligations entered into by franchise, ordinance, or agreement with public entities.

If you have any questions or comments, please do not hesitate to call.

Very truly yours,

tan Bulchin

TOM BRUBAKER ASSISTANT CITY ATTORNEY

TB:mlb
Enclosure

cc: Don Wickstrom, PW Director

Dena Laurent, Govt Affairs Mgr

Tim LaPorte, Design Engr Supr

P:\LAW\FILES\0071\MCLELLAN.L1